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determined that no archaeological sites were identified in the survey and no additional 

archaeological work is necessary.  

Given the location in the Watervliet Shaker Historic District, SHPO requested a site plan and 

Visual Impact Assessment to analyze the impact Historic/Cultural resources.  Based on these 

documents, it was determined that the undertaking could have substantial visual impacts on the 

Historic District as it would potentially be visible from the West and South Family Farms 

(developed), the Shaker Cemetery and the Church Family Property and are incongruous with the 

Historic District setting.  Field visits by County staff both in leaf-off and leaf-on conditions 

documented that existing elevations and existing vegetation significantly screen the site from the 

areas of Historic/Cultural concern.   

In consultation with SHPO, an historic preservation mitigation plan was developed to offset the 

potential visual impacts of this project.  The measures were incorporated into the project and 

included in a Letter of Resolution (LOR). These measures include: 

 Document the site in its current condition 

 Fund the replacement of the roof of the Meeting House on the Church Family site at a 

cost of up to $35,000 to be paid by Siemens Industry Inc. 

 Use pollinator plants and native grasses in and around the perimeter fence of the solar 

array.   

 

On this basis, it appears that the project will not have a significant impact on the environment 

related to archaeological and historic resources.   

 

17. Consistency with Community Plans -  Solar farms are not currently allowed in Commercial 

Office Zones in the Town of Colonie; however, the County Executive’s Office has consulted 

with the Town of Colonie and made the Town aware of the proposed project on County property. 

The project is consistent with the Town’s 2019 Comprehensive Plan goal of evaluating 

renewable energy projects to address climate change.  

 

On this basis, it appears that the project will have no significant impact on community plans.  

 

18. Consistency with Community Character – The land uses immediately adjacent to the 

project site are offices, open field and forest, and Shaker era structures. There are no other solar 

installations in the vicinity. A desktop Visual Impact Analysis was completed and site visits were 

made at different times of year to assess the visual impact. There will be limited impact on the 

community character as the panels will not be visible from a large area. The majority of visibility 

will be from a small section of roadway. There is also currently a radar tower and associated 

building on the site.  Native plantings along the perimeter will help screen the array from drivers 

on Watervliet Shaker Rd. and multi-use path users.   

 

On this basis, it appears that the project will not have a significant impact on the environment 

related to community character.  


















































































































































































































































